MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 7th July 2014 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P Acca 
	C Carter 

	
	
	D Atkins
	R Eastley

	
	
	J Bailey
	R Estcourt

	
	
	Mrs D Beatty
	Mrs K Rogers

	
	
	Mrs J Clark
	R Longhurst

	
	
	
	Mrs T Scott


Also Present:   District Councillor Ingham and 10 members of the Public.
Apologies: The Police
	
	PUBLIC SESSION

Mrs Carter informed the meeting that there had not yet been a response from DCC regarding options for controlling cyclists in the Village.  The Devon Countryside Access Forum felt that the route should be off-road and had visited Lympstone to see the conditions at first hand.  They would discuss this again at their next meeting but this was not until October.
Everyone present was reminded that all incidents must be reported by telephoning 101 in order to get recorded.

Mr Beer reminded the meeting that the car park sign near the bridge had fallen down some time ago.

The Clerk agreed to report this to EDDC.



	46
	Declarations of Interest

No declarations of interest were given at this point in the meeting.



	47
	Minutes 

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 16th June 2014, be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


	48
	Neighbourhood Plan.

Cllr Mrs Clark reported that the NP Group had met to consider the comments made by EDDC during the consultation phase of the Neighbourhood Plan.  A visual presentation was given setting out the views of the Group on each comment.  

The Group proposed that a proviso be added to say that the Neighbourhood Plan has been approved before the EDDC Local Plan has been approved but it will be reviewed when the Local Plan is in force and changes will be made to reflect the policies of the Local Plan.

1 On the question of timescale there was no change,
2 On the Community Action Policies, the group did not recommend any changes to wording.

3 On Goodmore’s farm the Group proposed a change of wording to oppose any large retail development.  The Clerk queried this wording and suggested that it might be restricted to the size of shop that could open all day on Sundays.  

4 That the wording for Public Open Spaces should stay as ‘retained’ and not ‘maintained’.

RESOLVED: that subject to clarification of the size restrictions for shops, the proposals of the Working Group be accepted.

2 that the Neighbourhood Plan be updated and sent back to EDDC with a request that they now pursue their part of the process. 



	49
	Police Report
The Police report had been circulated.  

In reply to Cllr Mrs Rogers, Cllr Longhurst reported that he had met WPCSO Trayhurn and was told that the Police had some knowledge regarding the perpetrator of the burglaries.



	50
	District Councillors reports

Cllr Ingham reported:

1 He was pleased with the views of the NP Working group.

2 He supported the st4rategy for addressing the appeal against refusal of planning permission for land at Courtlands lane.

3 He was concerned at the lead-in costs for relocating EDDC headquarters.  The cabinet was being asked to provide another £700K for investigations.

4 EDDC were reducing options for input to meetings by non-Group Councillors and the public.

Cllr Atkins agreed with Cllr Ingham but felt there was a need to take a wider look at the way in which business was conducted.  He was also dismayed at the lack of maintenance at the Knowle in recent years.



	51
	Chairman’s report

The Chairman reported receipt of a letter from the EA thanking them for their work and proposed projects in the Village.


	52
	Footpath Warden’s report
Jenny Moon, the Parish Footpath Warden had been looking at the footpaths again.  Brambles had been clipped where it was do-able by hand except for FP 21 (near St Peter’s School) which would be visited shortly.

There was one path that may need fairly urgent attention.  It is that by the railway line - (FP 8).  A lot of bramble and tree growth, thistles and gorse has been clipped back but there is very long grass along the path - taller grass than her in some places.  It was hard to get through at times.  There is also a small tree fallen across it which forms an obstacle to step over.  I noticed that in the grass there were a lot of wild flowers so there were slightly mixed feelings about saying that the grass needs to be cut but we do need to keep the path open and it was suspected that its state was putting people off and hence it is getting worse.  In addition - on the same path, the hedge on the side of the old mussel banks house will need some attention soon.

Another path in a poor state is number 1 - past the old dairy (Meadowgate) with the Nurseries on the other side.  There has been a little strimming in one area but hedges on both sides need attention.  Again time has been spent on clipping back brambles and nettles but it needs more work to keep it comfortable for walking.  

Cllr Longhurst reported that the hedge on one side of Shepherd’s Path had been cut back quite vigorously.  Cllr Atkins agreed but felt that the work was only just acceptable.

RESOLVED: that the report be welcomed and the thanks of the Parish Council be passed on to the Footpath Warden.


	53
	Underhill car park

EDDC proposed to make an Off-Street parking places order covering several car parks including the Underhill car park.  The draft Order was circulated.

It was pointed out that the draft Order mentioned restrictions for permit holders on short-stay car parks but there was no reference to long-stay car parks and it was felt that this should be clarified. 

Cllr Longhurst reminded the Council of his offer to form a Working Group to look at the feasibility of taking over the Underhill car park

RESOLVED: 1 that subject to clarification about the use of permits in long-stay car parks, no objection be made to the proposed Off-Street parking places Order.

2 that Cllr Longhurst be authorised to form a Working Group to investigate the implications for the Parish Council, taking over the Underhill car park.



	54
	Finance

Payments

RESOLVED: that the following payments be approved:

DD

EDF Energy - Electricity for toilets

8.00

2038

Optima Graphics - Herald Printing

260.00

2039

Architectural Thread - Planning Brief for nursery site.

3,023.50

2040

Kennford tarmac - Footpath surfacing

3,462.00

2041

DALC - Training, Cllr Estcourt

30.00

2042

Mrs C Edworthy wages - June 2014

189.30

2043

A J Le Riche - Salary & Expenses June 2014

464.90

2044

HMRC - Tax & NI June 2014

151.84

2045

Gardencare - contract works

405.60

2046

P Tate - grant works to the Scout Hut

272.88

Total payments

8,260.02



	55

	Financial summary

The Council received and noted the financial summary:
Current Account

Opening balance at 1st April 2014 

37,151.54

Receipts 

20,482.28

Total receipts

57,633.82

Transfer from dep ac

Total paid in to current ac

57,633.82

less, Payments 

7,554.11

Net balance

50,079.71

Unpresented cheques

100.00

Receipts not on statement

0.00

Balance per bank statement

50,179.71

Deposit Account

Balance at 1st April 2014

159.93

Interest to 1st June 2014

0.03

Transfer to current ac

0.00

Total

159.96



	56
	Youth Club Air Hockey table
A new Air Hockey table had been purchased for the Youth Club.  The suppliers sent a smaller table than ordered.  Arrangements were made for this to be collected and a refund was given (to the Clerk's credit card). The Table was not collected and so the Youth Club started to use it.  This is cheaper than the original table and a refund had been made. This was returned to the Parish Council as a refund from the Clerk’s pay for this month.


	57
	Matters raised by Councillors.

Cllr Mrs Scott reported that the hedge at Berry Cottage was overgrowing the highway and there was no footpath in this area.  There was also a tree in the garden which looked dangerous.
The Clerk was asked to inform DCC about the hedge and EDDC about the tree.

Cllr Atkins also reported that the hedge at the house by the traffic lights now needed cutting back to allow more vehicles to wait.  Also, the hedges on the A376 had been cut with the exception of the length through the Parish.  Again, the Clerk was asked to pass this to DCC.
Cllr Mrs Beatty reported that the hedge and brambles at the construction site by Hayes Raleigh also needed trimming back.
Cllr Mrs Rogers expressed thanks to Cllr Acca for installing a new bench at Harefield Cross, to the volunteer who had carried out some clearance work at Gulliford cemetery and to the MoD for major improvement works at the play area at Trafalgar Road.

RESOLVED that letters of thanks be sent to the volunteer and to the MoD.

Cllr Bailey asked if a letter of thanks could be sent for painting the cemetery gates.  This was agreed.

Cllr Mrs Clerk reported on the EA exhibition regarding coastal protection works.  Works to Dawlish Warren and the beach would help to protect Lympstone from tidal flooding.




Chairman

